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I Mayor Bob Foster 
I Members of the City Council 

City of Long Beach 
333 West. Ocean Blvd., 14th Floor 
Long Beach, California 90802 

Re: 2nd & PCH Project 

Mayor Foster and Members of the Council: 

This firm represents Lyon Communities ("Lyon"), the developer of several projects in the City 
of Long Beach and the owner of property in the immediate vicinity of the proposed 2nd & PCH 
project (the "Project"). For the reasons set forth within this letter, Lyon asks the City Council to 
not certify the Project's Environmental Impact Report and, instead, either (1) deny approval of 
the Project or (2) continue the hearing on the Project for a period of no less than six-to-twelve 
months the hearing on the Project's proposed legislative approvals (the Local Coastal Program 
Amendment, General Plan Amendment, and SEADIP (PD-1) ~mendment)'. Lyon also 
requests that the City Council direct staff to begin preparation of a coordinated planning effort 
for a broader portion of the SEADIP subarea, such as the area bounded by the Seal Beach 
border, 2nd Avenue, Shopkeeper, and Alamitos Bay, plus the "four corners" intersection at 2nd 
and PCH and those publicly owned parcels along Marina Drive of the City's General Plan and 
Local Coastal Program (the "Broader Planning Area"). 

Lyon understands that while the City has long preferred coordinated, rather than piecemeal, 
planning in the Broader Planning Area, funding for a coordinated planning effort has not been 
available. To address that issue, Frank Suryan of Lyon has provided to the City Council a letter 

' In some respects, some of the remaining non-legislative approvals (the tentative subdivision map, site 
plan review, standards variance, and Coastal Development Permit), are subject to statutory requirements as to 
the time in which they must be heard. However, those non-legislative approvals have been prematurely placed 
before the Council, as they will be neither valid nor effective unless and until the Coastal Commission approves 
the proposed LCP Amendment without any significant modifications whatsoever. Lyon views as remote the 
likelihood of the Coastal Commission approving the LCP Amendment for this isolated Project at all, much less 
substantially as proposed. Therefore, those premature non-legislative approvals should be denied unless the 
applicant agrees to waive any applicable hearing requirements. 


















